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From Your President
As I sIt down to wrIte my first column as presi-
dent, I am truly thankful for the opportunity to
serve you for the next two years. I believe in this
organization and the great tradition of creating a
positive force for the pursuit of choral excellence.
I have been a member since 1978 and now it’s my
turn to pay it forward. e new OCDA Board is
also eager to serve you. We had our first meeting
on September 10th where we assembled a board with amazing talent, dedi-
cation, and a sense of humor. What more could you ask for in a board.

Our newly appointed Repertoire and Standard Chairs will assemble a list
of selections for the OMEA/OCDA Reading Sessions at the 2012 OMEA
Professional Conference in Columbus next February. One of the most diffi-
cult aspects of a choral director’s job is selecting music. Don’t you wish some-
one would pick your music every year? is is one of the most time-consum-
ing projects that we endure as choral directors. I go through stacks of music
every summer, winter, spring, and fall. Teachers in other subject areas have
the same syllabus year after year. However, we must design a new syllabus
every year. We must pick music that stimulates our choir, music that covers
all the major epochs in history, multicultural music, music that will give the
choir immediate success, music that builds skills, music that immerses the
choir in that unique state of aesthetic awareness. Where do we find this
music?

OCDA is certainly a great place to begin. In addition to the 2012 reading
sessions mentioned above, there is a repertoire listing on the OCDA Web
site, ohiocda.org. is drop down list of Resources on the Web site will show
a summary of all the music that has been selected by our R&S Chairs and
presented at the OCDA or OMEA reading sessions since 2004. 

Another great resource for literature can be found on choralnet.org. is
drop down list from Resources includes literature with concert themes, lists
by voicing, lists by instrumentation, lists by ensemble type, lists by country or
culture, lists by style or source, Christian seasons and holidays, other occa-
sions, church anthems, resources on individual compositions, getting choral
music, and free download sites.

Another source can be found on the ACDA Web site, acda.org. Once you
log in, go to the Members Only Resources. Here you can download choral
programs from past ACDA performances. You can also click on Repertoire

OCDA President Bill Zurkey

http://www.acda.org
http://choralnet.org
http://www.ohiocda.org
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Suggestions and Reviews, and click
on your interest area: Boychoirs,
Children’s Choir, College & Univer-
sity, Community Choir, Ethnic Mul-
ticultural, Jr High Middle School,
Male Choir, Music In Worship, Pro-
fessional, Show Choir, Sr High
School, Two Year College, Vocal
Jazz, or Women’s Choir. ere are
110 high school selections on this
site and 166 college and university.

If you are a member of OMEA
(omea-ohio.org), you can log on to
the members only and go to large
group contests. Here you will find
the most recent OMEA Contest

Repertoire list for the upcoming
contest season. Just click on Adjudi-
cated events, then large group and
current required lists. OMEA has
also added to the site a new feature
this year which is an archive of past
contest lists and sight reading.

Another source for finding liter-
ature is the Choral Music Public
Domain Web site, cpdl.org. Just typ-
ing in the composer Palestrina will
bring up 265 selections that you can
peruse and download. One of the
perks of this site is the fact that the
music can be duplicated for your
choirs without depleting your

choral music budget. 
Younger choral directors are

very fortunate to have the Internet
as a resource. In my early days, we
had to actually go to concerts, festi-
vals, and professional conferences
to find resources for literature. I
saved every program from every
concert and conference for future
reference in choosing literature. On
second thought, maybe we were
fortunate after all. ere’s nothing
like conference camaraderie, com-
miserating afterwards over coffee or
a cold one. d

Summer Conference 2011
Brandon Mo, Summer Conference Coordinator
GreetInGs! I am so honored to serve
you for the next two years as Con-
ference Coordinator of the OCDA
Summer Conference. I have at-
tended and worked for the Summer
Conference for most of the last 10
years, and it is always one of the
highlights of my summer. 

While I know many of you, I
would like to take this opportunity
to introduce myself to those of you
whom I do not know. I hold a Bach-

elor of Music Education degree
from Otterbein College (now Uni-
versity) and am currently working
toward a Master of Music degree in
Choral Conducting at e Ohio
State University. I have taught at the
middle and high school levels in
Dover City Schools and ree
Rivers Local Schools. I currently
serve as Director of the Chalice
Choir at First Unitarian Universalist
Church in Columbus. 

My involvement with the OCDA
Summer Conference began when I
was a college student, assisting Con-
ference Coordinator Gayle Walker
in the many details of its inner work-
ings. Since graduating, I have also
served as a Hospitality and Trans-
portation Chair, attending to the
needs of our guest clinicians. It has
been a privilege to be part of such a
consistently excellent conference
that serves to refresh and foster the

Ben Ayling with presenter André omas Chris Venesile with North Olmstead Vocal Jazz Ensemble
members

http://www.cpdl.org
http://www.omea-ohio.org
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Travel to    
  Walt

Disney    
     World®

             or
   Around 
the World

. . .  with Bob Rogers Travel
Bob Rogers Travel has been providing music groups with worry-free travel since 1981. 
Every group traveling with BRT receives personal service and attention that is second  
to none. We specialize in customized trips to your preferred destinations: 

Performance Tours     Festivals     Parades     Cruises
Clinics     Bowl Games     International     Disney Parks®

mike@bobrogerstravel.com
www.bobrogerstravel.com

OFFICE (614) 444-1654
TOLL FREE (800) 373-1423

Mike Crandall
Account Manager
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professional lives of hard-working
choral music educators like all of you. 

Last summer’s conference, fea-
turing Judy Bowers, Jerry McCoy,
André omas, and Robyn Lana,
was yet another great success. Total
registration for the conference was
165, which was an increase from the
2010 Summer Conference. Of those
attending the conference, 18 were
new members, and participants
came not just from Ohio, but from
Indiana, Michigan, Pennsylvania,
and West Virginia as well! Of course,
I owe a great deal of gratitude to
Brian and Sara Potts, whose hard
work and dedication in coordinating

the last four conferences will
make my job much easier!

I hope that all of you are
looking forward to the 2012
Summer Conference to be
held on the campus of Otter-
bein University June 18–20.
e 2012 conference will fea-
ture guest clinicians Charles
Bruffy, Director of the Kansas
City Chorale and Phoenix
Chorale; Paul Oakley, from
Kentucky Wesleyan College; and
Rollo Dilworth, from Temple Uni-
versity, who will direct the Chil-
dren’s Honor Choir. Please reserve
these dates on your calendar now,

and, as always, if you have any ques-
tions or suggestions, please contact
me at  ocdaconference@gmail.com.
I look forward to working with and
for you! d
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Ben Ayling and Bill Zurkey

Ben Ayling with 2011 Coordinators Sara and Brian Potts Robyn Lana with the Children’s Honor Choir

on tuesdAy, June 21, 2011, at the an-
nual Summer Conference, the Ohio
Choral Directors Association presti-
gious Distinguished Service Award
was presented to Ernest L. Hisey.
ose who are honored with the an-
nual OCDA Distinguished Service
Award are selected based on the fol-
lowing criteria:

• a high standard of musicianship,
• a high standard of professional-

ism,

• a record of service to choral
music in Ohio, and

• a record of active service to
OCDA.

Professor Emeritus Ernest Hisey
has had 33 years of service in educa-
tional institutions, with 17 years in
high school, 6 years in community
college, and 16 years at Cleveland
State University, where he held the
position of Vocal/Choral Music De-
partment Chair. He has conducted

OCDA Distinguished Service Award

OCDA President Bill Zurkey presents a
plaque to Ernest L. Hisey.



professionally for 50 years, with 35
years as a church musician. He holds
degrees from Capital University in
Columbus, OH, and Case Western
Reserve University in Cleveland. Pro-
fessor Hisey conducted premier per-
formances of compositions by Don-
ald Erb, John Rutter, Daniel Pinkham,
Vaclav Nehlybel, and Freder ick Koch
and his ensembles performed at pro-
fessional conferences of the Ameri-
can Choral Directors’ Association

and Ohio Music Education Associa-
tion. Concert tours he performed in
Romania, Israel, Canada, Northern
Poland, Southern Poland and Ger-
many led to additional invitations to
perform in Lithuania, Latvia, and
again in Poland. 

Additional music positions held
by Prof. Hisey include: Head of
Music Department at Bay Presbyte-
rian Church, Chorus Master of the
Cleveland Opera eatre, director

of the Cleveland Chamber Singers,
founder of the Lorain County Com-
munity College Civic Musicum, and
founder/conductor CleveWest
Music Consorte. Broadcasts of his
performances have aired on Radio
Bavaria, Israeli TV, and on the
WVIZ-TV PBS Network in 1990-91.

Prof. Hisey has served as Presi-
dent of Ohio Choral Directors As-
sociation and President of the
ACDA North Central Region. d
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As chorAl dIrectors we benefit
greatly from involvements with the
greater choral community. OCDA
and ACDA, in particular, help ex-

pand our horizons. ink of all the
contacts, choirs, repertoire, and
methods you have been exposed to
through these two organizations!

Our singers have just as much to
gain, albeit in different ways, from
seeing what is happening in the
Ohio choral community. In an effort

Expanding Our Choral Community into the “Cloud”
Tim Unger, Youth and Student Chair

  
         2020 N. Holland Sylvania Road, Toledo, OH 43615 
 

    Toll Free:  800-377-0234   Fax 877-377-7799 
 

info@musical-resources.com             www.musical-resources.com 
 

Choral Music of all Publishers 

Vocal Books and Collections 

Stokes Sightreading Manuals 

Choral CDs and DVDs 

Quantity Discounts 

Large In-Store Browsing Area 

Browse and Order On-Line at our Redesigned Website 
 

Choral Literature for the Choral Professional since 1986 

Dennis Blubaugh 
 

Jane Hamilton 
 

Michael Becker 
 

Jeanna Shade 
 

Rick Jarvis 



to connect singers across Ohio, OCDA con-
tinues to develop initiatives for engaging
your singers in the larger choral community
of which they are (sometimes unknowingly)
a part.

A familiar initiative is the Honor Choir
program for children and high school stu-
dents, available through the OCDA Summer
Conference. A more recent action plan in-
volves meeting the younger generation of
singers on their own level—in “the cloud.”
Admittedly, a full definition of the “cloud”
may be a bit “over my head,” but suffice it to
say that the “cloud” refers to the digital world
of the Internet, where content and informa-
tion is posted, exchanged, accessed, and ma-
nipulated.

I believe that the younger generation of
singers increasingly wants not only to absorb
information, but also to interact with it. If
you have choir members between the ages of
13 and 30, you will be hard pressed to find a
single one who is not involved with social
media. In response to this reality, OCDA has
launched Facebook and Twitter accounts,
which can be followed by anyone interested.
I am committed to increasing the interactive
elements of the OCDA Web site even more.
In addition to social media sites, our support
of on-line interaction and communication
will hopefully soon incorporate wikis, where
singers can contribute to collected lists of
repertoires and/or add video links. (Wikis
are webpages whose content can be edited
by any visitor. e best known of these,
Wiki  pedia, just celebrated its 10th anniver-
sary, demonstrating that the idea of collec-
tive content is alive and well—despite the
often-repeated criticism that such content is
unreliable for formal research.) We also want
to develop useful and interesting resources
that will be more directly available to singers
by means of social bookmarking applica-
tions. ink cpdl and choralnet. Social book-
marking applications like Diigo allow users
to create lists of bookmarks that can then be
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Announcing the Appointment of
Jeremy D. Jones to the Music Faculty

Dr. Jeremy Jones joins 
Dr. William Bausano on the 
choral and music education 
faculty at Miami University. 
Dr. Jones is the conductor of 
the 100-voice Men’s Glee Club 
and the Collegiate Chorale 
and teaches courses in music 
education. He is a graduate of 
the University of Cincinnati  
College Conservatory of  
Music (D.M.A.), with addition-
al degrees from East Carolina 
University and Middle  
Tennessee State University. 

Voice and Accompanist Faculty:
Alison Acord, voice and vocal pedagogy
Audrey Luna, voice
Mari Opatz-Muni, voice and opera
Ben Smolder, voice and opera workshop
Brad Caldwell, coach/accompanist
Heather MacPhail, accompanist 

Degrees O�ered:
Bachelor of Music degrees 

in music education  
and music performance

Master of Music degrees  
in music education  
and music performance

Bachelor of Arts degree  
in music

Miami University
Department of Music
109 Presser Hall
Oxford, Ohio 45056
513-529-3014
music@muohio.edu
arts.muohio.edu/music arts.muohio.edu/yearofthearts

Miami University 
is proud to announce!



shared with other Diigo users.
Why engage singers in this way?

Because it not only piques their cu-
riosity and helps inform them, but
also because it contributes to a
sense of belonging and identity. If
our choir members identify them-
selves as members of the larger
choral community, they will be
more likely to continue their choral
music experience in their individual
futures. Furthermore, online inter-
action allows us, the choral direc-
tors, to reach out to singers
through out Ohio. Imagine a wiki

site that includes not only posts
from singers listing repertoire or
providing interesting links and
video, but also posts from conduc-
tors and organizers that provide a
consolidated list of summer camp
opportunities, honor choir experi-
ences, and conducting master-
classes! If our choir members got in
the habit of visiting such a site regu-
larly and interacting with its con-
tent, we could then also begin to use
it as a vehicle for sharing our own
information with them.

e initiative I’m describing is

largely grassroots-based. It needs
your involvement! You are the pri-
mary conduit between your singers
and the Ohio choral community. In
order for this initiative to be suc-
cessful, we need you to encourage
your singers to “like” the OCDA
Facebook page, follow the OCDA
Twitter account, and get involved
with the wikis and applications that
will soon appear on the OCDA Web
site. And if you don’t know what any
of this means, don’t worry. Your
singers will! d
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eVer sInce the Ohio Choral Direc-
tors’ Association was founded, we
have invested in a newsletter. For
many years, in fact, the costs of
printing and mailing the newsletter
exceeded the revenue from adver-
tising, and yet we made that invest-
ment because we believed that
communication and the sharing of
resources and insights were impor-
tant to our organization. Although
the medium of the newsletter has
evolved, our philosophy remains
the same: the real strength of
OCDA can be measured by how
connected we are, how accessible
our leaders are, and how freely ideas
and inspiration move among us.
Our newsletter should be a critically
important tool for building this
connection and accessibility and
flow of ideas.

Just as the printed version was
before, the now strictly electronic

OCDA News is an important visual
representation of our organization,
and its design is intended to make
the document inviting, to make the
information in it easy to obtain, and
to communicate a professional tone.
In addition, this PDF file that is now
e-mailed and posted on our Web
site rather than printed and mailed
offers us a number of new features:

• increased distribution for no
extra cost,

• the use of full color for no extra
cost,

• the freedom to include more
content and more advertising
for no extra cost,

• live Internet links embedded in
articles and ads, and

• a clickable table of contents.
(Try also the "table of contents"
link atop each page, the links 
to ads in the Contents pane on
the first page, and any e-mail
address you find.)

During my
tenure as editor,
I would like to
see the OCDA News grow as a dy-
namic resource for members. Let’s
make our newsletter relevant, use-
ful, and engaging! If you think of a
topic we ought to address, or if you
are inclined to write an article or a
letter to the editor, please do con-
tact me at cloetet@bgsu.edu or 419-
372-8288. I would very much like to
expand the upcoming events sec-
tion, so send your concert or work-
shop information to me for inclu-
sion in the next issue. If you identify
a vendor whose services or prod-
ucts would be useful to OCDA
members, alert me and, if you’d like,
forward this issue to that vendor
yourself with an invitation to adver-
tise. (e OCDA Board is also look-
ing for someone to share with me
the responsibility of selling advertis-

An Evolving Newsletter
Tim Cloer, editor



ing space; please contact me if you
are willing and interested to serve
the organization in this way.)

I would also like to see the
OCDA News grow as a tool for re-
cruiting and retaining members. If
we succeed in creating a publication
that fosters connection and facili-
tates the sharing of ideas and inspi-
ration, then we’ll definitely con-
tribute to retention. For recruit-
ment, consider forwarding the News
to a colleague who has not yet joined
ACDA with a personal invitation to

join. Sharing the OCDA News with
college students aiming for the
choral profession is also as easy as
clicking your mouse.

What is the most valuable re-
source the OCDA has? You! Our
collective experience, intelligence,
wisdom, passion, wit, and love for
choral music overshadows even our
great summer conference, our valu-
able OMEA reading sessions, our
outstanding honors choir experi-
ences, and our critical support for
special choral initiatives state-wide.

Let’s use the OCDA News to inform
and inspire each other, to commis-
erate and rejoice with each other, to
support and re-ignite each other, to
share philosophy as well as practical
advice. If we all contribute to the
News in some way, it will continue
to evolve into an ever more vibrant
and meaningful forum within a
healthy and active organization. I’m
pleased to be able to serve you as
editor this year, and I look forward
to contributing positively to this
evolution. d
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Treasurer’s Report
Kent Vandock, Treasurer

1/1/2010- 1/1/2011- Amount
Category Description 12/31/2010 9/17/2011 Difference

INCOME

    Advertising 947.00 560.25 -386.75

    Children's Choir Income 22,134.10 30,434.00 8,299.90

    Int Inc 17.83 5.35 -12.48

    Member Deposits 9,851.00 6,335.00 -3,516.00

    Other Inc 100.00 0.23 -99.77

    Summer Conference Income 27,064.75 28,180.40 1,115.65

    TOTAL INCOME 60,114.68 65,515.23 5,400.55

EXPENSES

    ACDA Membership Dues Transfer 4,139.00 2,166.00 1,973.00

    Awards 228.00 282.90 -54.90

    Bank Charge 73.63 90.00 -16.37

    Board Meetings 638.83 976.76 -337.93

    Children's Choir Expenses 20,811.63 23,953.10 -3,141.47

    Elections 264.55 207.35 57.20

    Fees 0.00 150.00 -150.00

    High School Honors Choir 0.00 134.99 -134.99

    Membership 383.53 337.50 46.03

    Misc 0.00 50.00 -50.00

    Newsletter 3,103.21 773.00 2,330.21

    Office 229.62 112.10 117.52

    OMEA 4,139.74 4,505.37 -365.63

    R & S Area 26.46 13.07 13.39

    Sponsorships 1,100.00 500.00 600.00

    State Officer Travel 669.65 0.00 669.65

    Summer Conference Expenses 23,485.56 28,605.59 -5,120.03

    Taxes 275.00 275.00 0.00

    Travel 1,083.20 1,685.04 -601.84

    Website expenses 279.80 0.00 279.80

    TOTAL EXPENSES 60,931.41 64,817.77 -3,886.36

OVERALL TOTAL -816.73 697.46 1,514.19

2011 OCDA Newsletter Report - YTD:2
1/1/2010 through 9/17/2011

9 1  
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on June 27, 2011, at the last possible
minute and as quietly as possible,
Dick Wesp retired from Anderson
High School at the Forest Hills
School District Board of Education
Meeting. e retirement was sur-
prising, but the way he went about it
was not. Mr. Wesp is humble and
quiet; he was a teacher in the profes-
sion for all the right reasons—for the
students, for the music, never for the
recognition. ankfully, the people
around him feel differently. After a
57-year teaching career in the same
school district, going quietly was not
an option. e morning after the
meeting, news of Mr. Wesp’s retire-
ment was already flooding news
feeds on Facebook. Soon after, a
community page was started to
share pictures and stories to cele-
brate the career of this phenomenal
teacher, and planning was underway
for a celebration.

My family feels a special connec-
tion to Mr. Wesp because my grand-
father, E. Wayne Titus, former princi-
pal of Anderson High School, was
the genius who hired him. My
mother and two uncles had Mr. Wesp
in their high school days, and al-
though my sisters and I should have
attended the other high school in our
district, my mom made sure we went
to Anderson so we could have Mr.
Wesp as well. If my grandfather were
still alive today, he would be so proud
of the program Mr. Wesp built and
nurtured, and the enormous number
of students he inspired. 

Being a student of Mr. Wesp can
make you feel pretty important.

When I went off to college and ar-
rived at Otterbein as a music major,
everyone knew Mr. Wesp. I couldn’t
believe it! It turns out that my high
school choir director has been an
integral part of the choral and
music education scene in Ohio and
beyond for years. He attends every
conference, has chaired exhibits at
ACDA division conferences, headed
registration at OMEA conferences,
organized honor choirs, mentored

students and new teachers, and so
much more. It is my understanding
that he has received Distinguished
Service Awards from both OCDA
and OMEA. Mr. Wesp is an inspira-
tion to us all and he is ultimately the
reason I became a music educator
and choir director. Most impor-
tantly, he has an incredible way of
instilling a love of music in his stu-
dents, something I aspire to do
every day in my classroom. 

ank You, Mr. Wesp: A Student’s Perspective
Sara Ps, SW Region Chair

OMEAContest Sight-Singing Music

S INGNGISTHGI
Now you can purchase the actual OMEA sight-singing contest
pieces for 2000 and later, composed by Dr. C. M. Shearer. These
quality compositions are perfect for intensive skill-building
practice. The music conforms to OMEA guidelines for age group
and skill levels. What’s more, these pieces are truly musical and
can even be used for concert performances.

Texts are age, meter and verbiage appropriate and include all
measure numbers and expression markings. Everything is
here for a complete musical learning experience. Take your
students to a first-division rating with the finest practice
compositions available!

To order, please click here
www.cmspublications.com

The Ohio Music Education Association choral sight-reading
contest music for 2000 and later is available for purchase from

CMS PUBLICATIONS
3136 Englewood Dr.
Silver Lake, OH, 44224

  



On September 3, Brian and I at-
tended a retirement celebration
dinner for Mr. Wesp. It was a beau-
tifully planned evening with over
200 guests—mostly former stu-
dents, a few current students, col-
leagues, friends, and family—only a
fraction of the people he reached
during his tenure at Anderson High
School. e evening included won-
derful spoken tributes, a beautiful
slide show, Richard Wesp Trivia,
and of course, a performance by the
“Richard Wesp Chorale,” composed
mostly of former students. It was
truly an amazing tribute to an
amazing teacher and musician. If

you happen to be on Facebook,
check out “Dick Wesp’s Retirement
Celebration” page and browse the
pictures and tributes left by so many
of his students. If you have a story to
share, feel free to share it! With a ca-
reer this long, the celebration is
going to last a while.

It was an honor to be one of Mr.
Wesp’s students and an even greater
honor to join him as a colleague in
choral music education. He exem-
plified for so many of us what teach-
ing should look like, and inspired
many more to make music a part of
their everyday lives. ere are al-
ways people who are sad when

someone so respected retires, but
Mr. Wesp’s retirement is certainly
well deserved. And now that he’ll
have some extra time on his hands, I
look forward to bringing him in to
work with my choirs! 

Happy Retirement, Mr. Wesp.
You touched more lives than we can
ever fathom in your 57 years of
teaching at Anderson. ank you
for the encouragement, the passion,
the life lessons, and most of all, the
music. I am proud to be your stu-
dent, and proud to say that you in-
spired me to become a choir teacher
to share this crazy love of music that
you instilled in me. d
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Upcoming Events

November 2011
Bowling Green state university Men’s chorus 
Fall tour (works by Handl, Poulenc, Beethoven, Wagner,
Chatman, and Khataleshvili)

Nov. 9, 7:30 PM—Trinity UMC, Mansfield, OH
(for more information, call 419-564-8041)
Nov. 10, 7:30 PM—Trinity UMC, Columbus, OH (with
the OSU Women’s Glee Club and the Upper Arlington
H.S. Vocal Ensemble)
(for more information, call 614-488-0695)
Nov. 11, 7:30 PM—Graham M.S., St. Paris, OH
(for more information, call 937-652-3671)

March 2012
central division AcdA conference
March 7–10, Fort Wayne, IN

June 2012
ocdA conference
June 18–20, Columbus, OH
national symposium on American choral Music 
(co-sponsored by ACDA and the Library of Congress)
June 29–30, Washington, D.C.

July 2012
world choir Games
July 4–14, Cincinnati, OH

tim cloeter, editor • cloetet@bgsu.edu • 419-372-8288 office • 262-527-8151 cell

OCDA News, the official publication of the Ohio
Choral Directors Association, is published three
times annually and is distributed without charge to
members of the Association as well as to selected
members and officers of the American Choral Direc-
tors Association. Distribution is by PDF file that is e-
mailed and posted at ohiocda.org. OCDA reserves
the right to determine inclusion of materials submit-
ted and to edit all materials proposed for distribution.

Copy and Ad Submission Deadlines: September 15
for the Fall Issue, January 15 for the Winter Issue, and
April 15 for the Spring Issue. 

Advertising Rates: a full page ad is $135 per issue, a
half-page ad is $80 per issue, and a quarter-page ad is
$45 per issue. A 15% discount is offered on the pur-
chase of three consecutive ads; other discounts are
available. Please contact the editor for exact ad sizes
and other specifications.

http://www.ohiocda.org
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Leadership Roster

Prident
Bill Zurkey
32161 Teasel Ct.
Avon Lake, OH 44012
wzurkey@aol.com
H: 440-933-3972
O: 440-933-6290 x1501
C: 216-407-5500
F: 440-930-2798
Avon Lake H.S.

V.P. (Past Prident)
Ben Ayling
204 Kingswood Dr
Ada, OH 45810
b-ayling@onu.edu 
C: 330-842-2423 
Ohio Northern University
Music Dept.
525 S. Main Street
Ada, OH 45810

Prident Ele
dara Gillis
320 Amber Light Circle
Delaware, OH 43015
dbgillis1@yahoo.com
H: 740-548-5061
O: 740-833-1010 x4355
C: 614-327-1073
Delaware Hayes H.S.

Srary
loren Veigel
2851 Sherwood Ave NW
Massillon OH 44646
lveig@sssnet.com
H: 330-837-8371
C: 330-685-2558
Voices of Canton
University of Akron
Witte Travel

Treasurer
Kent w. Vandock
8192 County Road D
Delta, OH 43515
kndvandock@windstream.net
H: 419-822-5716

O: 419-445-5579
C: 419-270-5396
Archbold Local Schools
600 Lafayette Street
Archbold, OH 43502

NW Region Chair
Kevin Manley
1670 Township Road 41
Ada, OH 45810
kmanley@findlaycityschools.org
H: 419-634-1150
O: 419-425-8282
C: 419-722-4738
Findlay H.S.

SW Region Chair
sara Potts
990 Springbrook
Cincinnati, OH 45224
sara.potts@hotmail.com
C: 513-532-4785 
Cincinnati Hills Christian Academy

SC Region Chair
Mike Martin
8921 Mitchell Dewitt Rd
Plain City, OH 43064
O: 614-921-7300
C: 614-214-6716
mike_martin@hboe.org
Hilliard Darby H.S.
4200 Leppert Road
Hilliard, OH 43026

NE Region Chair
corey Fowler
2894 Hilda Dr. SE
Warren OH 44484
cfowler1@kent.edu
H: 330-766-3553
O: 440-437-6260
Grand Valley Local Schools
111 Grand Valley Ave.
Orwell OH 44410

EC Region Chair
Kristen snyder
2061 Jones Rd
Granville, OH 43023

kcsnyder@granvilleschools.org
snyderkc@gmail.com
H: 614-444-5767
O: 740-587-8104 x4037
C: 614-806-5747
Granville M.S.
210 New Burg St
Granville, OH 43023

Exhibits Chair
tina Groom
3878 Blackwood Ct.
Cincinnati, OH 45236
tina.groom@7hills.org
H: 513-936-9922 
O: 513-272-5360
C: 513-478-7339
e Seven Hills School

Historian
John s. long
9684 Wagonwood Dr.
Pickerington, OH 43147 
jslong@inbox.com
John_Long@plsd.us
tankJSL@insight.rr.com 
H: 740-927-9008
O: 614-548-1800
C: 614-579-6359
Pickerington H.S. Central

Honor Choir Chair
tyler young
5361 Chimney Rock
Westerville, OH 43081
mr.tyleryoung@gmail.com
C: 419-563-5147

Newsler Editor
tim cloeter
1082 Fairview Ave, Apt. N3
Bowling Green, OH 43402
cloetet@bgsu.edu
O: 419-372-8288
C: 262-527-8151
F: 419-372-2938
Bowling Green State 
University



Rired
eric richardson
32148 Teasel Court
Avon Lake, OH 44012
ersings1@yahoo.com
H: 440-930-2767
C: 440-935-6293
Retired

Student Chapter Rep
chris walsh
361 Greenbriar
Avon Lake, OH 44012
walshch@muohio.edu
C: 440-228-0453
Student, Miami University

Summer Conference  
Coordinator
Brandon Moss
7321 Skyline Dr. E., Apt. 308
Columbus, OH 43235
brandonlmoss@gmail.com
moss.223@osu.edu
C: 614-499-8089

Web Master
James Vaughn
1015 Crystal Meadows Ct.
Findlay, OH 45840
jamesbvaughn@gmail.com 
H: 419-722-7418
O: 419-299-3384 x429
C: 419-722-7418
Van Buren Local Schools

Membership Chair
doug o’neal
277 S. 17th St.
Columbus, OH
rdohio@gmail.com
doug_oneal@olentangy.k12.oh.us
H: 614-271-3684
O: 740-657-4276
Olentangy Liberty H.S.
3584 Home Rd.
Powell, OH 43065

Repertoire & Standards Chairs
C HILDR E N’S

Jennifer call
27302 Seneca Drive
Westlake, OH 44145

jcall@ochoristers.org
H: 440-250-0124
O: 440-774-4079
C: 440-454-2813
Oberlin Choristers

C OLLEGE/UNI V E R SIT Y

Peter Jarjisian
316 Carroll Rd.
Athens, OH 45701
jarjisia@ohio.edu
H: 740-592-1998
O: 740-593-4231
C: 740-503-4086
Ohio University

C OMMUNIT Y C HOIR S

larry Griffin
1218 Amol Lane
Columbus, OH 43235
griffinLgriffin@aol.com
C: 614-579-0683
Worthington Kilbourne H.S.
Capriccio Vocal Music 
Ensemble

E LE ME N TARY IN TE R E ST

suzanne walters
6385 Sylvian St. NW
North Canton, OH 44720
suzannewalters24@yahoo.com
H: 330-497-8996
O: 330-830-8056 x 2223
C: 330-309-5076
Strausser Elementary School

HIGH S C HO OL

eric Kauffman
17630 Robinson Road
Marysville, OH 43040
ekauffman@uaschools.org
www.uavocalmusic.org
O: 614-487-5240 x2053
C: 614-284-0883
F: 614-487-5238
Upper Arlington H.S.
1650 Ridgeview Road
Upper Arlington, OH 43221

ME N’S C HORUS

robert ward
1866 College Road
Columbus, OH 43210
ward.539@osu.edu 
H: 614-607-5206

O: 614-292-4622
C: 614-314-8113
e Ohio State University

MIDDLE S C HO OL

Mike lisi
144 Duff Dr.
Avon Lake, OH 44012
mklisi@oh.rr.com
michael.lisi@avonlakecityschools.org
H 440-930-2863
O 440-933-8142
C: 440-396-6455
Learwood M.S.
340 Lear Rd.
Avon Lake, OH 44012

MULTIC ULT UR AL

Adam con
209 Ardmore Road
Springfield OH 45504
ajcphd@hotmail.com
acon@wittenberg.edu
H: 937-460-7410
O: 937-327-7346
Wittenberg University
(Adam con cont.)
P. O. Box 720
Krieg Hall
Springfield, OH 45504

MUSIC/WOR SHIP

stacy haney
2150 Rose Meadow Ln
Cincinnati, OH 45230
stacy.haney@foresthills.edu
H: 513-232-2141
O: 513-474-5407
Nagel M.S.
1500 Nagel Rd
Cincinnati, OH 45255
Armstrong Chapel U.M.C.

SHOWC HOIR

devon Gess
31500 Tuttle Dr.
Bay Village, Ohio 44140
devonbonds@yahoo.com
devon.gess@bayschoolsohio.org
H: 440-871-9553
O: 440-617-7400
C: 440-821-6223
Bay H.S.
29230 Wolf Rd.
Bay Village, OH 44140
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T WO-YE AR C OLLEGE

nancy davis
47627 Peck-Wadsworth Rd.
Wellington, OH 44090
ndavis@lorainccc.edu 
H: 440-647-6379
O: 440-366-7138
F: 440-365-6519
Lorain County Community College

VO C AL JAZ Z

chris Venesile
32868 Fox Chapel
Avon Lake, OH 44012
cvenesil@kent.edu

H: 440-933-6998
O: 440-779-8816
C: 216-225-9842
North Olmsted H.S.
Kent State University

WOME N’S C HORUS

rich schnipke
391 Frebis Ave.
Columbus, OH 43206
schnipke.28@osu.edu
O: 614-292-0725
C: 614-325-9661
e Ohio State University
Trinity U.M.C.

YOU TH/ST UDE N T

tim unger
4511 Oak Circle
North Olmsted, OH 44070
etunger@sbcglobal.net
H: 440-716-0137
O: 440-327-1175 x9277
C: 440-539-8903
Lake Ridge Academy
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